Maplewood Citizens Association  		
General Membership and Annual Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]May 17, 2017, 7:30 pm  	
Attendees:  Allen Myers, president; Mary Jo Deering, vice-president, Hugh Barteman, treasurer, Jo Batky, secretary and at least 20 others.
Allen awarded $100 gift of appreciation to Mike Naas for always helping at the KOC meetings and Spring Fling.
Presentation by Carla Larrick, Director, BCC YMCA on the Capital Improvement Project: 
Carla has been at the YMCA for 36 years!  The BCC Y opened in 1964.  The Y is mission based and provides financial assistance to many families.  The Y desperately needs upgrading and the emphasis is for handicap accessibility.  So far they have received state and county bonds and a Kiwanis grant contributing towards the Phase I goal of 8.2 million dollars.  Carla described the plans and answered questions.  We look forward to the improvements at the Y!
Presentation by Beth Kane Davidson, Director of Johns Hopkins/ Suburban Hospital Addiction Treatment Center:  Ms. Davidson has been working in the field of addiction for 35 years and has been at Suburban since 1983.  Beth gave us an interesting presentation.  The following are some of the main points.  The United States (and  Maryland) is facing a critical addiction problem.  Addiction is a chronic disease.  The younger a person begins to drink or utilize drugs, the more likely it is for them to develop an addiction.  Most teen alcohol use is in an unsupervised parental home.  Marijuana is much more concentrated (THC) than in the past and because of this it can cause temporary psychosis.  Prescription drug overdoses kill more people than accidents and gun homicides combined.  80% of heroin addicts started by using prescription drugs, most of which are acquired from family home medicine cabinets.  Ms. Davidson can be reached at: bkane@jhmi.edu.  
BUSINESS MEETING:
Secretary’s Report: The draft minutes from the 3/15/17 secretary’s report from were distributed and approved per motion by Elissa Fisher.
Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was approved per motion by Denise Nelson.  Hugh reported that we gained 35 new members and the Spring Fling budget was $1984.20.  Membership is currently 159.
Allen read his proposed testimony to be presented at the upcoming Park & Planning meeting concerning the Pooks Hill building project.  
Establishment of MCA Dues for 2017-2018 year: Motion per Dan Pierce approved to maintain MCA dues at $25/year for 2017-18.
Election of MCA officers for 2017-2018 year:  Dan Pierce informed us that no nominations were received.  The current slate of officers has agreed to remain in office for one more year.  The officers were elected per Dan’s motion and seconded by John Lawall. 

We discussed the need for more membership involvement in MCA and new volunteers for the board next year.  

